
From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Hong Wang on behalf of Records Clerk 
Tuesday, September 07, 2021 2:43 PM 
'Juan Bracete' 

CORRESPONDENCE 
9/7/2021 
DOCUMENT NO. 10505-2021 

RE: The PSC must protect consumer by Keeping the Power Bill Low 

Good Afternoon, Juan Bracete, 

We will be placing your comments below in consumer correspondence in Docket 20210000, and the Office of Consumer 
Assistance and Outreach will be notified. 

Sincerely, 

JfonnWann 
Office of Commission Clerk 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Blvd. 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850 
850-413-6770 

PLEASE NOTE: Florida has a very broad public records law. Most written communications to or from state officials regarding state 
business are considered to be public records and will be made available to the public and the media upon request. Therefore, your 
email message may be subject to public disclosure. 

From: juan_bracete=hotmail.com@mg.gospringboard.io <juan_bracete=hotmail.com@mg.gospringboard.io> On Behalf 
Of Juan Bracete 
Sent: Saturday, September 04, 2021 7:25 AM 
To: Records Clerk <CLERK@PSC.STATE.FL.US> 
Subject: The PSC must protect consumer by Keeping the Power Bill Low 

Dear Commissioner 

Gentlemen: 
I would like to state for the record my objection to the settlement agreement announced by 
Florida Power and Light (FPL) filed with the Florida Public Service Commission (FPSC). 
The reasons for my objecgtion to the settlement agreement are the following. 
As a matter of due process, there is a notable absence is any intervenor representing 
residential consumers. 
The settlement agreement allows a too generous 10.6% Return on Equity instead of 11.5% 
(in 2021 Duke settled for 9.85% and TECO for 9.95%) and this return on equity is well 
above the national average of 9.5%. 
The settlement agreement includes nearly $20 million in industry association dues paid by 
customers with no requirement for FPL to prove how the dues are used to benefit customers. 
The settlement agreement includes investments in solar. Although there is general support for 
solar energy but it is questionable the need for a new solar base rate adjustment mechanism. 
The settlement agreeemtn includes investments in solar and electric vehicle (EV) 
infrastructure. Such subsidies are not needed as EV chargers can be installed by competitive 
providers. 

Sincerely yours, 
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Juan M. Bracete 
 
 
Thank you, 
 
Juan Bracete 
363 NE 194TH LN 
MIAMI FL, 33179-3992  

 

 




